
 
 

COVID Policy Recommendation 
on Related Services Personnel and Field Trip Chaperones  

Draft: October 18, 2021 
 

On August 26, 2021, the Citizens of the World Charter Schools Kansas City (CWCKC) Board of 
Directors approved a policy mandating that all employees must be fully vaccinated by October 15, 
2021. This policy has been implemented but to more fully protect unvaccinated CWCKC students, it 
is recommended that any related services personnel entering the Elementary School (located 
at 3435 Broadway Blvd, Kansas City, MO 64111) or Middle School (located at 201 E Armour 
Blvd, Kansas City, MO 64111) who has direct contact or interactions with students be 
required to provide proof of vaccination to the CWCKC staff that works with these 
individuals. Without proof of vaccination, related service personnel will not be allowed inside of 
the CWCKC buildings. 
 
In addition, any parent or other individual voluntarily serving as a chaperone for a school-
sponsored field trip will also be required to provide proof of vaccination to the CWCKC staff 
or teacher leading the field trip. Without proof of vaccination, unvaccinated chaperones will not 
be allowed to participate in field trips. 
 
This policy will go into effect immediately following the CWCKC Board of Directors approval by a 
simple majority vote. 

 

 
 

 
 

 


